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Granicus Item #18-0753 
Report to the 

Manitowoc Plan Commission 
 
 
Meeting Date:  July 25, 2018 
 
Report Print Date: 7/20/2018 3:49 PM 
 
Request:  PC 26-2018: Ledvina / Golding Interest in Acquiring a 20’ Pedestrian Way adjacent 
to Whitewater Drive  
 
Report:  The 20’ proposed pedestrian way property is located in the Town of Manitowoc 
Rapids, in between 1348 Whitewater Drive (Robert Golding) and 1404 Mailand Drive (Larry 
Ledvina).  The land was dedicated to the City in 2001 (Volume 1472 Page 51) as condition for 
approval of a certified survey.  The 20’ pedestrian way is not improved and was dedicated for 
future purposes for when the area may annex into the City.  The 20’ pedestrian way would 
connect Whitewater Drive with some adjacent land to the west which could be subdivided in the 
future.  The 20’ pedestrian way would provide walking and bicycling access for residences in the 
area.  The area is tree covered and the City does not perform any maintenance. 
 
Mr. Ledvina and Mr. Golding who are adjacent to the 20’ pedestrian way were having a dispute 
regarding some drainage in the area.  When they were investigating who owned the land they 
discovered the 20’ City strip.  Neither individual wanted the other to approach the City first to 
acquire the land so each individual sent a letter showing interest in the land. 
 
Since receiving their initial letters, I have talked with both Mr. Golding and Ledvina about the 
City property.  Both have stated that they have no problem with the City keeping ownership but 
if the City was going to sell the land they would be interested in acquiring it. 
 
Recommendation:  The Community Development Department recommends that the City retain 
ownership of the 20’ pedestrian way and the letters from Mr. Ledvina and Golding be placed on 
file. 
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